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Looking Back 
This past school year has flown by! Summer vacation, Summer 
School, and our Summer Recreation Program are just around the cor-
ner and the winter of 2016 is becoming a memory. As we look back 
we have much to celebrate.  Our voters showed their support by a 
very successful referendum to keep the School District financially 
healthy for the next several years (thank you voters!). Our test scores 
continue to improve pushing us above the state average and area av-
erages.  The Tigerton Elementary School, for the seventh year in a 
row, has been designated a Wisconsin School of Promise keeping us 
in a very elite group of quality schools throughout the State. 
 

Most importantly, our students continue to receive a high quality edu-
cation. Small rural schools like Tigerton offer both quality and individu-
al attention meeting the needs of all of our students.  Larger school 
districts, by sheer size, can’t always meet the needs of every single 
child. We continue to be blessed having such a great school system! 
 

Mission 
One way we are able to keep our focus on children is our School Dis-
trict Mission Statement.  That statement reads:  “Our mission is to em-
power all students with the knowledge, the skills, and the attitudes 
necessary for them to be successful in a changing global society.” Our 
small size is actually our greatest asset allowing us to focus on the 
needs of every single child every single day helping them prepare to 
be successful in a changing global society. 
 

Looking Forward 
One of the projects we completed this past school year was to gather 
input from each identified group in our community including students, 
staff, board members, parents, grandparents, and the people residing 
within the School District boundaries. The information we received has 
been used to identify areas where we have been most successful and 
areas where we can improve. This allows us to continue to adapt and 
grow in the process of doing the best job possible. 
 

Thank you for allowing me to be part of the “best little School District in 
Central Wisconsin!” 
 
Wayne “Doc” Johnson 
District Administrator  
wjohnson@tigerton.k12.wi.us 

Summer School 2016 
 

June 13th—July 15th 
Monday-Friday 

 

K-8th Grade Classes 
 

Summer School 8:00am-1:00pm 
Summer Rec 1:00-3:00pm 

 

Free Transportation 
Breakfast & Lunch will be provided for FREE 

 

Breakfast 7:30-8:00am 
Lunch 11:30am-12:00pm 

 

Free breakfast and lunch meals will be available 
to children 18 years of age and under.  If you are 
not in summer school and would like to partici-
pate in breakfast and/or lunch, please call 715-
535-4051 by 8:00am for lunch and the day be-
fore for breakfast so enough food is prepared. 

REMINDER TO STUDENT ATHLETES: 
 

Physical cards or alternate year cards are due 
before your first practice in the fall.   

You may pick up the forms in the HS Office  
or WIAA has them available online at  

wiaawi.org/Health/FormsPhysicalandPublications 
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School Board Briefs 
 

The following contains a summary of key happenings at 
recent school board meetings.  
 

January 

 Approval to renew Non-Health Insurance for one year 
through M3. 

 Adopted resolution to support the Tech Ed FAB Lab 
Grant. 

 Approval of Open Enrollment for 2016-17, provided that 
there is space available. 

 

February 

 Approval of band trip to Chicago on May 20th. 

 Approval of Ag Science equivalency. 

 Approval of staff resignation-Nick Desrochers as Assis-
tant Baseball Coach 

 Approval of hiring Holly Block as Head Track Coach and 
Lindsay Tornow as Assistant Track Coach. 

 Adopted Board Policies 0100, 0110, 0120, 0130, 0414-
0143, and 5113. 

 First reading of Board Polices 0143.1-0145, 0150, 0160, 
0170, 5830, and 6610. 

 

March 

 Approval of hiring Dylan Berg as Assistant Baseball 
Coach, Emily Ortner as Head Softball Coach and Erin 
Ortner as Assistant Softball Coach. 

 Approval of staff resignation-Michael Tauferner from driv-
ing the Amish students. 

 Approval of 2016-17 School Calendar. 

 Second reading and adoption of Board Policies 0143.1-
0145, 0150, 0160, 0170, 5830, and 6610. 

 First reading of Board Polices 1000, 1100, 1130, 1210, 
1213, 1220, 1230, 1241, and 1260. 

 Appoint Beth Rogowski, Debby Griepentrog, and Shawn 
Much to the Board of Canvassers. 

 Approval of final notice of non-renewal for SAGE teacher. 

 Approval of Administrative Assistant and Business Man-
ager’s contracts. 

 

April 

 Approval of 2016-17 CESA 8 Service Agreement. 

 Approval of staff retirements: Judi Adamski and Susanne 
Preuss. 

 Approval of 2016-17 breakfast/lunch prices, no increase. 

 Accept 2016-17 milk bids w/ approval to increase snack 
milk prices, as presented. 

 Approval of short term disability plan with The Standard. 

 Approval of Bonnie Levandoski as 2016 CESA 8 Board of 
Control Rep. 

 Approval of Tigerton Main Street request to use school 
property for 4th of July Fireworks. 

 Second reading and adoption of Board Policies 1000, 
1100, 1130, 1210, 1213, 1220, 1230, 1241, and 1260. 

 First reading of Board Policies 1422.02, 1422, 1461, and 
1461. 

 Approval of preliminary notice of partial layoff for Agricul-
ture/Health position and increase Band from 0.5 FTE to 
0.75 FTE 

 ~ Thank you ~ 

Ms. Adamski and Mrs. Preuss 

for your years of dedication  

to the tigerton school district! 

You will be missed! 

Ms.  

Adamski 

Mrs.   

Preuss 
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Alec Berg 
Dexter Block 

Madison Boivin 
Erin Buch 

Kiasen Buntrock 
Troy Cookle 

Maryea Danischefsky 
Luke den Otter 

Jesse Graetz 
Robert Graham 
Hayden Harris 

Forrest Kernen 
Ashley Knaup 
Abigail Knaup 

Summer Kopitzke 
Ceara Lebo 

Logan Moderson 
Cassie Russell 

Hope Van Pietersom 
Kyle Wendt 

Dalton Witterholt 
Michael Wuske 

2016 THS Senior Class 
 

Congratulations Seniors on all you’ve accomplished thus far!  On behalf of the Tigerton School District and the Tigerton 
Community we would like to wish each and every one of you all the best in your future pursuits!  We’re proud of you 

and can’t wait to see what the next chapter in your lives will bring!   
Congratulations!!! 

State Superintendent Tony Evers congratulated Tigerton Ele-
mentary School for being among 169 schools in the state that 
received Wisconsin Title I School of Recognition honors for the 
2015-16 school year.  The schools were recognized during a 
special March 14th ceremony at the State Capitol in Madison.   
 

“These awards recognize the work of students and their par-
ents along with teachers, school administrators, and school 
staff members to break the link between poverty and low aca-
demic achievement.  These efforts will help us ensure that eve-
ry student graduates college and is career ready,” Evers said.   
 

This is the seventh consecutive year that Tigerton Elementary 
has achieved this outstanding honor. 

Elementary Honored as School of Recognition 

Mr. David Battenberg-Principal, Tony Evers-State Superintendent and Ms. 
Tammi Poppe-Elementary teacher 

Congratulations to Luke Den Otter and Ms. Lori Rowe!  Both 
were honored by the Herb Kohl Educational Foundation at a 
reception on Sunday, April 17th for their outstanding achieve-
ments. 
 

Luke received the Herb Kohl Initiative Scholarship which recog-
nizes students who have demonstrated a high level of motiva-
tion to achieve, have shown strong promise for achieving suc-
cess in college and beyond, have overcome significant person-
al obstacles of adversity, and have not yet received other aca-
demic-based scholarships. 
 

Ms. Row received the Kohl Foundation Fellowship reward for 
demonstrating superior ability to inspire a love of learning in her 
students, having motivated others, and having provided merito-
rious service both inside and outside the classroom. 

Herb Kohl Award Recipients 
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3-Year-Old Kindergarten 
2016-2017 

 

The Tigerton School District will again 
be offering a 3-Year Old Kindergarten program 
during the 2016-17 school year. Students will 
learn communication & language development, 
pre-writing, social & emotional development, 
physical skills, cognitive development, math & 
science skills and character education.  

 

Children must be 3 years of age by 
September 1, 2016 and potty trained to enroll. 
The 3-Year Old Kindergarten program is open 
to both resident and non-resident children. Clas-
ses will be held on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
from 8:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m. at the Tigerton 
Elementary School. Busing to and from school 
will be available for children residing in the 
Tigerton School District. Enrollment fees for the 
program are $40 per month per child. Enroll-
ment is limited and available on a first come first 
serve basis.  

3 YEAR OLD KINDERGARTEN 
SCHOOL SUPPLY LIST 

 

 Large Backpack  (must hold large binder &  

     extra set of clothes) 

 1 Extra Set of Clothes  (packed in a gallon size  

        Ziploc bag to be left in backpack) 

 1 Package Large Crayola Primary Color  

     (WASHABLE) Markers 

 1 Inch Three Ring Binder (with clear pocket on 

front) 

 1 Three Ring Binder Zipper Pouch 

 8 x 5 Inch Plastic Supply Box 

 2 Large Elmer’s Glue Sticks  

 1 Bottle Liquid Glue 

 Watercolor Paints 

 Girls: 1 Package of Baby Wipes 

 Girls: 1 Box of Plastic Spoons 

 Girls: 1 Package of Small Paper Plates 

 Boys: 1 Container of Clorox Sanitizing Wipes 

 Boys: 1 Package of Napkins 

 Boys: 1 Box of Plastic Forks 

 

TOYS ”R” NEEDED 
 

Tiger's Den Daycare is looking for gently 
used toddler and preschool toys.  
Donations of books, puzzles and  
art materials are also welcome.  

No stuffed animals, please.   
Please drop off any donations you may 

have at Tiger's Den Daycare,  
located in the back of the high school.  

If you have any questions, please contact 
us at (715) 535-4046.  

3K Teddy Bear Tea Party 

3K Picnic at the Park 
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Students from our Elementary and Middle Schools participated in the annual Battle of the Books, sponsored by 
the Wisconsin Educational Media & Technology Association (WEMTA) and the local school libraries.  Four 
teams from 4th and 5th grades participated locally in the Elementary Level competition, while three teams bat-
tled it out at the Middle School Level.  Battle of the Books was created to promote a love of reading in stu-
dents.  Since last fall, the competitors have been reading a variety of books and working to remember infor-
mation about the plots, characters, and settings of the books.  
 

The format of the contest resembles a cross between a spelling bee and a high quiz meet.  During the first 
round, each team has opportunities to answer questions pertaining to the required books.  Points are awarded 
accordingly for getting the correct title and/or correct author.  Upon completion of the first round, the two highest 
scoring teams advance to battle it out head-to-head in the Championship Round.  
 

Earning the local Elementary Level Title was the “Brewer Team” (Elizabeth Steuck, Isabella Dahlstrom, Saman-
tha Suehring, Arianna Haufe).  Winning the local Middle School competition was “The 4 Stooges” (Bethany 
Kreklow, Mary Kreklow, Jocelyn Menge and Bethany Jobe).  

 

E 
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Middle School TEAMS 
ELEMENTARY TEAMS 
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The Kindergarten class took a field trip in May to the Brown 
County Library and the Children’s Museum in Green Bay.  
At the library, they were treated to a special story about ro-
bots and were given a tour of the library.  They even got to 
visit the “Book Hospital”.   
 

At the museum, the students had a special program about insects and then they were able to explore the 
hands-on museum.  They especially enjoyed the digestive system exhibit. 

On May 13th the Kindergarten class had their “Family Day”.  During the afternoon parents 
were able to come to class and watch a readers’ theater, performed by the kindergarten 
students.  The students and their parents were then given a bag containing directions and 
supplies to play several reading and math games.  There was time to explore some of the 
games and then families were able to bring the bags home so the games could be used 
over the summer.  The afternoon ended with ice cream sundaes for everyone. 

Family Day in Kindergarten 

Elementary fun! 
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The Kindergarten class took a walking field 
trip in May to the Tigerton Post Office.  Mrs. 
Harris gave the class a tour and explained 
how the mail gets sorted and delivered.  
During the school year, the class visited 
many of the local businesses to learn more 
about the community they live in.  The pho-
to shows some of the students with Mrs. 
Harris. 

Kindergarten in the Community 

This year’s Spring All-School Unit loosely followed a theme of vehicles and 
inventions.  The Kindergarten through 5th grade students worked in multi-
age groups throughout the day learning, inventing, and competing.  There 
were five different stations prepared by the teaching staff.  The Large Mo-
tor Station had the students competing in team relay races while dressed 
as kid-sized cars.  The Small Motor Station provided manipulatives for the 
students to construct Rube-Goldberg-like inventions using Legos and 
K’nex.  There was a station using tablets to complete an activity which al-
lowed them to invent their own imaginative animal.  In the Creative Station, 
the students made a customized kite.  And in the Top-Flyers Station, they 
experimented with paper airplanes and how to make them fly farther.  To 
culminate the activities of the day, the students watched the movie Chitty-
Chitty Bang Bang. 

Spring All-School Unit 
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The first, second and third grade students went on a field trip to 
the University of Wisconsin-Green Bay.  They arrived on cam-
pus in the morning and watched the play, “Percy Jackson and 
the Lightning Thief”.  After the play, they ate lunch and watched 
a video about UWGB, hosted by Phlash the Phoenix.  Then 
they took a guided tour of the campus.  The students were able 
to visit the library and college classroom, meet the chancellor 
of the university, and play on an indoor soccer field.  Finally, 
they made their way back home after a great day. 

Field Trip Fun! 

On Monday, May 16th the first, second and third graders enjoyed 
taking a field trip to the EAA Airventure Museum in Oshkosh.  The 
students viewed 100s of planes on the guided tour, from the 
Wright Brothers’ Flyer to SpaceShipOne.  Students also participat-
ed in a program called “Straw Rockets”.  Each student turned a 
straw, an earplug, and a piece of string into a rocket.  Students 
had a brief introduction about  Newton’s Laws of Motion, the parts 
of a rocket, and the forces of flight.  Finally, the students went to 
KidVenture.  This area encourages children to explore several are-
as of aviation, including flying and building aircraft through hands-
on activities, speakers, simu-
lators and demonstrations. 

EAA Airventure 
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The Elementary held its annual Art Show and Family Night on 
March 17th.  We had a great turnout and many students and family 
members enjoyed creating their own art masterpieces at several art 
stations including Monet, Pollock, and even cave painting.  

Elementary Art Show 

While studying the Physical Science Unit this 
past spring, the 4th graders experimented with 
balloons to answer the question, “How can you 
identify matter?”.  They predicted what would 
happen, followed directions to set up the ex-
periment, observed the results, and drew con-
clusions based on what they saw.  The photo 
to the left shows a group of students with their 
experiment, showing that yes, air is matter. 

4th Graders Identify Matter 
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ELEMENTARY 

History Day 
On Friday, May 20th the Tigerton Area Historical Society opened 
its doors to the Tigerton Elementary School students.  The stu-
dents toured the Historical Building, the Pioneer Log Cabin, the 
Farming and Logging Building, and the Original Fairbanks Town 
Hall.  Pictured in the photos are Mrs. Brady and Mrs. Poppe’s 
third grade classes during their tour with Jean Sambs and Carol 
Fredrick. 

Beginning Libraries held their 3rd book party of the year on March 21st at the Tigerton Elementary Li-
brary. There were about 25 children in attendance. Our theme was "Will March go out like a Lion or a 
Lamb?".  Everyone received a lion book with a stuffed lion to go with it.  Thank you to Amy Laatsch who 
made our delicious “lion” cupcakes!!  
 

Beginning Libraries is a program that began in the year 2000.  We hold a "book" party 4 times a year 
and rely solely on volunteers and donations. Children between the ages of two through kindergarten-
age are invited to come in to hear a few stories, do a craft related to the main story, have a snack and 
pick out some books to add to their home libraries.   

Beginning Libraries 
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In May, the Pre-K and Kindergarten classes planted a pallet 
garden.  They planted vegetable seeds and plants in the gar-
den as part of a class project.  The classes took care of the 
garden until the school year ended.  The garden will now be 
tended by the Intro to Kindergarten summer school class.  
Thank you to Tigerton FFA Alumni member Art Plaster for 
building the pallet garden. 

GROWING MINDS 

In February, the pre-algebra students learned the 
mathematical game of Hex.  After a probability ex-
periment where students used the random generator 
to collect data, Nathaen Wanta suggested that a Hex 
tournament be held in class.  Nathaen used the ran-
dom generator on his calculator to create a bracket 
for the tournament.  Over a few days, the students 
played best of three to determine winners at each 
level.  The runner-up was Landon Prey and the Hex 
Tournament Champion was Austin Hofmann.  Austin 
was amazing playing the game!  At the conclusion of 
the tournament, Austin said, “I am proud of myself; I 
would like to thank my mother!”  Hex was a fun activ-
ity and all of the students enjoyed it.  

Elementary students who meet a reading 
goal set by their teacher for four consecu-
tive two-week “bases” earn a home run 
reward of a free ticket to a Timber Rattler’s 
Game!!  All students and family mem-

bers are then invited to attend the game at a reduced 
ticket cost.  This year’s game was on Friday, May 13th.   
Congrats to all the readers who met their goal! 
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"Junior Prom Court 2016" (kneeling)- Keara Schoen and Ryder Graham; (standing)- Jaidan Miller and Braxton 
Michaelis-Freshman reps, Summer Kopitzke and Dexter Block-Senior reps, Travis Marquardt and Emily Mod-
erson-2016 King and Queen, Wyatt Matteson and Lonna Minniecheske-Junior reps, Aiden Rademacher and 
Leah Jobe-Sophomore reps,  Jacob Boettcher and Breianna Hoffman-Junior reps.  

 JUNIOR PROM 2016 

“Moonlight Garden” 

Students danced the night away at 
the Junior Prom on Saturday, April 9, 
2016.  Everyone was dressed in their 
finest and had a great time dancing 
to the DJ’s music.  This year’s theme 
was Moonlight Garden.  The king and 
queen, Travis Marquardt and Emily 
Moderson, were crowned during the 
grand march.  It was a great night 
with many staying until the end at 
midnight. 
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Congratulations to the following FFA members who were recognized 

at the recent FFA Awards Program on Sunday, May 22nd.  Those who 
were unable to attend were presented their awards at the THS Awards 
Program on June 2nd.  Award recipients were: 

FFA  

Update 
 FFA Discovery Degree: Allen Jobe 

 Greenhand FFA Degrees:  Jared Berg, Baylee Endicott, Robert Graham, Izaiah Hidde, Wyatt Matteson, Ste-
ven Parrott, Kelsi Shumaker, Hope Van Pietersom, Casey Wuske, and Michael Wuske. 

 Chapter FFA Degrees: Erin Buch, Jesse Graetz, Anglea Hoffman, Leah Jobe, Katrina Parrott, Sam Schmidt, 
Sara Shumaker, and Michael Weisensel. 

 4-year FFA Member Awards: Dexter Block, Luke den Otter, Robert Graham, Forrest Kernen, Abby Knaup, 
Ashley Knaup, Summer Kopitzke, and Kyle Wendt. 

 Chapter Recognition Pins: 
   * Community Service: Dexter Block, Abby Knaup and Ashly Knaup 

   * Chapter Scholarship pins (presented to the members with high GPA’s ,1 per class): Summer Kopitzke, Angela      
     Hoffman, Leah Jobe and Kelsi Shumaker 
   * Chapter Leadership pins (looked at performance of non-officers showing great leadership potential this year):       
      Izaiah Hidde, Steven Parrott, Sam Schmidt, Michael Weisensel, Angela Hoffman and Erin Buch 

 Top FFA Salesperson: Angela Hoffman 

 FFA Points Trophy: Dexter Block, Erin Buch, Angela Hoffman, Allen Jobe, Leah Jobe, Abby Knaup, Ashley 
Knaup, Katrina Parrott, Sam Schmidt, Kelsi Shumaker, Sara Shumaker and Kyle Wendt. * *Note: One of you is 
missing their trophy, see Ms. Rowe. 

 Tigerton FFA Member of the Year: Erin Buch 

 FFA Distinguished Service Award: Ted and Gina Jobe 

 THS Outstanding Senior Agriculture Accomplishment Award: Dexter Block 

 State FFA Convention Recognition: 
   * Three Star Leader: Ashley Knaup 
   * National Chapter Award: Silver rating 
   * Those attending-Dexter Block and Leah Jobe as chapter delegates, Abby Knaup, Kyle Wendt, Ms. Rowe.  They      
will be participating in FFA Rally to Fight Hunger where over 40,000 meals will be packaged on Monday, June 13th. 

President—Abby Knaup 
Vice President—Kyle Wendt 
Secretary—Leah Jobe 
Treasurer—Ashley Knaup 
Reporter—Sara Shumkaer 
Sentinel—Luke den Otter 

President—Sara Shumaker 
Vice President—Leah Jobe 
Secretary—Angela Hoffman 
Treasurer—Wyatt Matteson 
Reporter—Aiden Rademacher 
Sentinel—Kelsi Shumaker 

RETIRING FFA OFFICERS 2016-17 FFA OFFICERS Thank You 

Wausau Mutual Insurance! 
 

They awarded Tigerton FFA a 

$400 grant to be used for a 

summer Ag Field trip. 

FFA member Michael Weisensel taught Elementary 
students about lawn equipment safety during the 

2016 Youth Safety Fair held April 29th. 

Dan Lehman and Mandi Mauritz taught students 
about First Aid and being prepared for a  

medical emergency. 
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 Exciting New Beginnings 

for the Tigerton School District PCO 

As we put the first year of the referendum behind us, we can’t help but think…what will the next four 
years bring?  When we passed the referendum in November of 2015, we knew that it was purely to 
“maintain” what we currently have.  Many expressed that what we currently have isn’t enough for our 
kids.  So now what?  Where do we go from here?  Four years is a long time to wait and see if there will 
be another referendum or what a new president/governor would mean for education.  Some of the par-
ents and community members we polled said they votes “yes and…”.  The “and” being a big part of 
knowing that we have to do more to keep going.  Making the decision to be part of the solution and 
less of the problem. 
 
With that said, we are happy to announce that the Parent Community Organization (PCO) will be add-
ed to the many great school clubs that already exist.  What is the PCO you ask? 
 

We are an organization whose purpose is to strengthen, enhance and encourage the education 
and social environment of Tigerton Schools.  We will do this by lending our energy, talent and 
time to enhance the quality of education, promote a team atmosphere and foster a sense of 
school pride. 
 
Do a little, do a lot, just do something.  For some, this may mean supporting our fundraisers.  For 
others, it can mean providing snacks or volunteering for school events.  Perhaps you are able to 
attend monthly meetings, chair a fundraising or event committee, or just serve on an organiza-
tional committee.  Your availability and imagination are the only limitations to your involvement.  
Bring your ideas, bring your talents, bring your passion.  We have the power to make our child’s/
children’s school an even better place. 

 
One of our first calls to action was to reinstate the Tiger Card.  The Tiger Card is now available and 
can be purchased for $15 at the following locations:  District Office, Tiger’s Den Day Care, The Vet’s 
Club, Cedar Street Market and Anita Haircut.  There are great deals at our local businesses.  Cedar 
Street Market alone gives you a $30 discount.  The Tiger Card pays for itself!! 

We have many ideas, with some the ball is already rolling and others are still just ideas.  We know that 
change doesn’t happen overnight and these changes will take time.  But make no mistake, whatever it 
is that we do, fundraise for or lend a hand to… it is all for the students of our great school district.  If 
you are interested in being on one of our committees, we would love to have you.  Please contact 
Becky Hauser (715) 535-4019 or Amy Laatsch (715) 250-1201 to find out how you can be part of the 
solution. 
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Tigerton Athletics 

CWC Conference Record 

9-9 
 

Overall Record 

10-12 

THS Baseball 

Thank you to  

North Woods Studio for  

use of the team photos! 

CWC Conference Record 

12-6 
 

Overall Record 

12-10 

THS Softball 

Twelve of our best math students competed at 
UW-Stevens Point three times this year.  We had 
a team of four geometry students, four algebra 
(algebra 2) students, and four advanced mathe-
matics students (trigonometry or calcu-
lus.)   McKenna Marquardt led our geometry 
team and ranked 18th out of 77 students within 
our division.  Amber Brown led our algebra team 
and ranked 22nd out of 90 students within our 
division.  Ceara Lebo led our advanced math 
team and ranked 56 out of 89 students within our 
division.  Congratulations Ladies!  

2015-16 Math League Results 

Pictured (left to right): Ms. Krolow, McKenna Marquardt, Ceara Lebo and Amber Brown 
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The Tigerton Track and Field teams have had a busy season.  The 
boys and girls started practicing on March 9th and competed in their 
first Indoor Meet on March 19th at Wausau West.  The Outdoor sea-
son had many highlights, with personal bests recorded in almost eve-
ry event entered.  A new school record was set in the Girl’s 400 Relay 
by Lonna Minniecheske, Monika Minniecheske, Charity Desrochers 
and Anna Watters and Lonna Minniecheske was named Marion In-
vite’s Outstanding Female Performer.  With the season winding down 
as of this writing, we are anticipating some of our athletes to score 
high in the CWC-10 Meet and have some Sectional and even State 
qualifiers.  This photo shows a normal day in the life of the Tigerton 
Track and Field Team, a close-knit team that encourages each other 
and has fun.   

Outstanding  
Female Performer 
@ the Marion Invite 

The mural that the Art 3 and 4 classes painted  
is up at Tiger Field and looks great! 
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Middle School Basketball 

Front Row (L-R): Elizabeth Robbins, Leandra Kalwitz, Ladia Block, Jaycee Hoppe, Autumn Fredenberg.  Back 
Row (L-R):  Makenzie Menge, Savannah Swartz, Coach Brian Harris, Bethany Jobe, Mary Kreklow. 

The 6th and 7th grade 
girls’ basketball team 
had a total of eight girls 
this season.  During the 
year, the girls worked 
on basic fundamentals 
of ball handling, pass-

ing, and shooting.  The girls also worked 
on playing defense, running different 
offenses, and rebounding.  For most of 
the girls, this was their first experience 
playing organized basketball.  They 
worked hard and their play continually 
improved throughout the season.  The 
girls were competitive and able to pull 
away with a couple wins this season.   

A BIG Thanks to the parents for their 

Support this season! 

 

Front Row (L-R): Ladia Block, Makenzie Menge, Brooke Herres, Taryne Graham, Adrienne Brady;  Back Row 
(L-R):  Savannah Swartz, Bethany Kreklow, Coach Michelle Brady, Colleen Smith, Amelia Rademacher 

Tigerton Middle School had four 8th 
grade girls and five 7th grade girls con-
tributing to this year’s basketball team.  
During the season, these young ladies 
focused on the fundamental skills of 
basketball (ball-handling, dribbling, 
shooting drills, defense, etc.) while 
learning the importance of teamwork, 
sportsmanship, and hard work.  Alt-
hough they struggled, their skill level 
improved greatly and they continued to 
work hard with good attitudes.  They 
played unselfishly, they played togeth-
er, and they played hard. 

6/7th 

7/8th 
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Tigerton Elementary & Middle School 
2016-2017 

Back to School Supply List 
 

All supplies listed should be labeled & maintained throughout the school year. 
 
Pre-Kindergarten & Early Childhood:  1 backpack, 2 plastic folders, 1 inch 3 ring binder, 6 large 
glue sticks, 2 bottles of Elmer’s glue, 1 full size box of Kleenex, 2 boxes washable fat markers, 1 box 8 ct. 
fat crayons, 1 box 16-24 ct. crayons, 1 set of watercolors, 1 painting shirt, 1 set of extra clothes in a Ziploc 
bag; Girls: 1 box quart size Ziploc bags and Boys: 1 box gallon Ziploc bags. 
 
Kindergarten:  1 Fiskars scissors, 1 box Crayola washable fat markers, 1 box of 24 crayons, 2 bot-
tles of Elmer’s glue, 4 glue sticks, 2 black EXPO brand dry erase* markers in a Ziploc bag, 2 full size 
boxes of Kleenex, school bag with zipper, 1 painting shirt, 1 pack #2 pencils, eraser, take-home folders 
(make sure to get enough – they don’t last long with everyday use), 2 one gallon size Ziploc bags, 1 box of 
Band-Aids.  Each child will be responsible for bringing his/her own snacks for milk breaks each day. 
 
First Grade: 1 box of 24 crayons, 3 EXPO BLACK  dry erase markers, 1 box of washable fat mark-
ers, 1 chapstick, 1 pack of #2 pencils, erasers (long pink and pencil top), 1 Fiskars scissors, 1 bottle glue, 
2 glue sticks, box for supplies, 2 two-pocket folders, 2 full size boxes Kleenex, 1 school bag/backpack.  1 
box of Band-Aids.  Each child should bring their own snack for milk break. 
 
Second Grade:  For Community Classroom use: 2 packs of plain #2 pencils, 3 black dry erase 
markers, 2 full size boxes of Kleenex, 1 box of latex free Band-Aids: For Individual Use: 2 wide-ruled note-
books, 3 pocket folders, 1 box of 24 crayons, 1 pencil/crayon box for supplies, 1 chapstick,  2 long pink 
erasers, 1 scissors, 2 large glue sticks. Each child should bring their own snack for milk break. 
 
Third Grade:  For Community Classroom Use: 24 - #2 (plain) pencils, 3 BLACK dry erase markers, 2 
full size boxes of Kleenix, 1 box of latex free Band-Aids, For Individual Use: 2 spiral WIDE ruled note-
books, 3 pocket folders, 1 box of 24 Crayons, 2 long pink erasers, 1 scissors, 2 large glue sticks, 1 pencil/
crayon box for supplies, 1 chapstick.  Each child should bring their own snack for milk break. 
  
Fourth Grade: 2 full size boxes of Kleenex, 1 calculator, 6 pencils, eraser(s), 3 spiral wide rule 
notebooks, 4 pocket folders, 2 highlighters, 1 box of dry erase markers, 1 non-bendable ruler (inches/
metric), 1 box of colored pencils OR crayons, 1 scissors, 1 large glue stick, 1 school box, 1 black or blue 
pen, 1 red pen, small box of Band-Aids.  
 
Fifth Grade: 1 chapstick, 2 full size boxes of Kleenex for classroom use, 1 box of dry erase mark-
ers, a simple 4-function calculator, Notebooks: (3 red, 1 blue, 2 green, 1 yellow), Folders: (3 red, 2 blue, 1 
yellow, 1 green, 2 purple), ruler (combination inches/metric), 4 #2 pencils, 1 long pink eraser, 1 scissors, 1 
large glue stick, crayons, 1 set of colored pencils and 1 trapper keeper.  
 
Sixth through Eighth Grade:  pencils, black or blue pens, highlighter, erasers, ruler, spiral notebooks 
(one for each class, 2 for math), pocket folders (one for each class), colored pencils, markers or crayons, 
2 boxes of Kleenex, protractor, scientific calculator, 2-3 ring binders (for 6th and 7th grade only), 1-2 EX-
PO markers (6th grade), gym clothes. 
 
Phy. Ed. Class: All elementary classes have Phy. Ed. 4 days per week.  Please see that your child 
has appropriate shoes for Phy. Ed.  (No high heels, sandals, flip flops, cowboy boots or snow boots).  
Thank you! 
 
High School Math: Scientific calculator (TI-30 XS recommended) is required for HS Math classes.  
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SCHOOL DISTRICT OF TIGERTON  

2016-17 Calendar  

                                 

      JUL       AUG       SEP       OCT    

 S M T W T F S  S M T W T F S  S M T W T F S  S M T W T F S  

       1 2    1 2 3 4 5 6       2 3         1  

 3 4 5 6 7 8 9   7 8 9 10 11 12 13       4   H    6 7 8 9 10   2 3 4 5 6 7 8  

 10 11 12 13 14 15 16   14 15 16 17 18 19 20  11 12 13 14 15 16 17   9 10 11 12 13 14 15  

 17 18 19 20 21 22 23   21 22 23 24 25 26 27  18 19 20 21 22 23 24   16 17 18 19 20 21 22  

 24 25 26 27 28 29 30   28 29 I I      25 26 27 28 29 30     23 24 25 26 27 I 29  

 31                                             30 31            

    NOV       DEC      JAN        FEB    

   1 2     3     4 5      1 2 3  1 X 3 4 5 6 7     1 2 3 4  

     6 7 8     9 PT     11 12  4 5 6 7 8 9 10  8 9 10 11 12 13 14  5 6 7 8 9 10 11  
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 20 21 22 X H X 26  18 19 20 21 22 23 24  22 23 24 25 26 27 28  19 20 21 22 PT PT 25  

 27 28 29 30       25 X X X X X 31  29 30 31      26 27 28      

                                 

    MAR        APR       MAY       JUN    

    1 2 3 4            1   1 2 3 4 5 6               1  3  

 5 6 7 8 9 10 11  2 3 4 5 6 7 8  7 8 9 10 11 12 13      4 I 6 7 8 9 10  

 12 13 14 15    16 I 18  9 10 11 12 X H 15  14 15 16 17 18 19 20  11 12 13 14 15 16 17  

 19 20 21 22   23 24 25  16 X 18 19 20 21 22  21 22 23 24 25 G 27  18 19 20 21 22 23 24  
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         30                           

              

Aug 30 & 31  Teacher Inservice    Feb 23  Parent/Teacher Conf 4-8 pm  

Sept 1  Student’s First Day—Welcome Back!    Feb 24  Parent/Teacher Conf 8 am-Noon/No School 

Sept 5   Labor Day/Holiday/No School    Mar 17  Teacher Inservice/No School 

Oct 28  Teacher Inservice/No School    Mar 24  End of 3rd Quarter 

Nov 4  End of 1st Quarter     Apr 13-17  Spring Break/Holiday/No School 

Nov 10 & 14  Parent/Teacher Conf 4-8 pm    May 26  Graduation 

Nov 23 - 25  Fall Break/Holiday/No School    May 29  Memorial Day/Holiday/No School 

Dec 24 - Jan 2  Winter Break/No School    June 2  Student's Last Day 

Jan 19  End of 2nd Quarter/1st Semester      June 5  Teacher Inservice/No School 

Jan 20  Teacher Inservice/No School       

          

           
                                                                  

                                  

     = FIRST/LAST DAY STUDENTS       PT  = PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES 

                                       

   H  = (PAID) HOLIDAY       X  = NO SCHOOL       

                                  

    I  = INSERVICE DAY/NO SCHOOL          = END OF QTR/SEMESTER    

                                  

      179    Student Attendance Days           G  = GRADUATION      

       6      Teacher In-service Days                      

                                 

                                 

                                 

For a daily calendar of events please visit our website at www.tigerton.k12.wi.us. 

 

 

 

 



 

 
June 
2nd -Last Day of School for Students!! 
3rd -Last Day of School for Teachers!! 
 -Rummage ‘O Rama 
4th -Rummage ‘O Rama 
6th -Tigerton Village Board Meeting @ Community Center—5:30 p.m. 
7th -Embarrass River Lions Meeting @ Morris Town Hall—6:30 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Lions Club Meeting @ Main Street Diner—6:30 p.m. 
9th -Tigerton Area Pedestrians Club; meet @ Tigerton Lanes—5:00 p.m. 
10th -Organization Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:00 p.m. 
13th -First Day of Summer School 
 -Tigerton Fire Dept. Meeting @ Fire Hall—6:30 p.m. 
14th -Flag Day 
 -American Legion Post #239 Meeting @ Legion Hall—7:00 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Legion Auxiliary Meeting @ Legion Hall—7:00 p.m. 
15th -ATV Races at Fantasy Moto Track by Embarrass River ATV Park 
 -Tiger Tribe 4-H Meeting @ Community Park—6:00 p.m. 
16th -ATV Races at Fantasy Moto Track by Embarrass River ATV Park 
17th -ATV Races at Fantasy Moto Track by Embarrass River ATV Park 
18th -ATV Races at Fantasy Moto Track by Embarrass River ATV Park 
19th -Father’s Day 
20th  -Summer Solstice 
 -Tigerton School Board Meeting @ THS Board Room—7:00 p.m. 
 -Promotion Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—10:00 a.m. 
21st -Main Street Design Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:15 p.m. 
23rd -Economic Restructuring Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—12:30 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Main Street Board Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:15 p.m. 
28th -Main Street Book Club @ 1905 Village Hall—6:30 p.m. 

 

July 
4th -Independence Day 
 -4th of July Block Party @ Tigerton Community Park 
5th -Embarrass River Lions Meeting @ Morris Town Hall—6:30 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Lions Club Meeting @ Main Street Diner—6:30 p.m. 
8th -Organization Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:00 p.m. 
11th -Tigerton Fire Dept. Meeting @ Fire Hall—6:30 p.m.  
 -Tigerton Village Board Meeting @ Community Center—5:30 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Area Pedestrians Club; meet @ Tigerton Lanes—5:00 p.m. 
12th -American Legion Post #239 Meeting @ Legion Hall—7:00 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Legion Auxiliary Meeting @ Legion Hall—7:00 p.m. 
14th -Summer School Family Night @ Tigerton Elementary 
18th -Summer School Family Field Trip to Bay Beach in Green Bay 
 -Tigerton School Board Meeting @ THS Board Room—7:00 p.m. 
 -Promotion Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—10:00 p.m. 
19th -Main Street Design Committee Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:15 p.m. 
20th -Tiger Tribe 4-H Meeting @ Community Park—6:00 p.m. 
26th -Main Street Book Club @ 1905 Village Hall—6:30 p.m. 
28th -Economic Restructuring Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—12:30 p.m. 
 -Tigerton Main Street Board Meeting @ 1905 Village Hall—1:15 p.m. 

TIGERTON COMMUNITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Tiger Cards 
now on sale! 

 

Available for purchase at: 
The Vet’s Club 

Cedar Street Market 
Anita Haircut 

School District Office 
Tiger’s Den Daycare 


